April 28, 2011 OPR PAC Minutes

7:08pm start time

Review of March 2011 Minutes. Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.
Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Report was accepted.
Principal’s Comments

Update on budget – Town Meeting is Monday night, May 2nd. There will be discussions about the school budget and if it will be fully funded or cut $200,000-300,000. If the budget is not fully funded, a teacher will be cut at the elementary level at all of the schools.

MCAS update – MCAS start May 11th, dates will be in the May Newsletter.

Potential PAC Dates for next year were reviewed. They may be altered if any conflicts arise.

After School Program updates – Tons of kids are involved in the after school programs including Running Club and Jump Rope Club. 

Classes for next year will be announced in August. They will be posted on the window.

Invention Convention will be Friday, June 10, 2011 which is an Early Release Day. Invention Convention is mandatory for 5th grade, voluntary for 3rd and 4th
Senior VIP day – Friday, May 27th,  which is an Early Release Day. Grandparents of 4th graders will be invited in.

Teacher’s Comments

Mrs. Reid, Kindergarten teacher
Mrs. Reid gave a presentation on Bookflix – an online resource for books geared towards grades Pre-K to 3rd grade. We have had a free trial subscription for a few months. The annual subscription is around $1,000 per year. Scholastic picks Medal winners, fiction and non-fiction books to put on Bookflix - there are currently over 200 books on Bookflix. From home and in the classroom, children can choose “Read the Book” or “Watch the Story.” After the children listen to the stories, there are puzzlers with “games” such as a word match and sequencing. Bookflix encourages independent reading. To use at home, google Bookflix, Username: BKFLIX, Password: WATER. OPR has a free trial subscription until May 13th. 
Mrs. Golden, 5th grade teacher

Some of the 5th graders went to Plimoth Plantation on a field trip. Mother Goose also visited Kindergarten classrooms. Moose Hill came into the 4th grade. There was a science presentation for the 3rd grade. Thank you for the nice assemblies throughout the school year!

Old Business

Faculty Basketball Game – The game was a big success – sell-out crowd! A lot of committee members and volunteers are moving on, so new volunteers are needed for the Playground Committee. Please contact Gail Maloney at 508-668-1092 orgem810@comcast.net  if you are interested. Trish Jackson will be Committee Co-Chair for next year. Flannel pants have been distributed. Sweatshirts can be done next year - Day Street Sports has been very good to work with.

Staff Appreciation Luncheon- Wednesday, May 4, 2011 – Deb Winston is making up a list for whoever takes it over next year, as a new coordinator is needed.

Mums Coordinator is needed for next year (Paul Anastasia’s last year).

Special Education PAC Meeting- June 7th

Coordinator needed for Recycle Rewards (Deb Savastano’s last year)

Walpole Day – Saturday, May 21, 2011. Many students will Barnes and Noble Book Fair- May 19th – Invitations will be sent to incoming Kindergarteners. Save the Date and Scrip forms will be sent home too. You can also order from Barnes and Noble through www.bn.com and use a code (in the flyer) if you cannot attend the book fair. You can also go through Good Search to access www.bn.com AND use a Scrip card! You must have the flyer with you at Papa Gino’s and Barnes and Noble for the money to go to the OPR PAC, bring extra flyers! Principal Story Time at 4:00pm.

PAC Co-Chair and Secretary openings for September 2011. Please contact Nicole Bock or Mr.Fortin if you are interested. It is not a big time commitment and a great way to get involved!

District Art Show- May 11th 6:30-8:30pm at Walpole High School.

Krista Sullivan has offered to take over the Treasurer position for Karen Fallon. Thank you, Krista! And thank you, Karen, for all your hard work!

New Business 

Field Day- Friday, June 3rd – We will have the same Grade 1-5 Coordinator as in the past. New Kindergarten Coordinators are needed.

Ann Walsh is organizing Jimmy’s Pizzeria Night.

Technology and fundraising updates - Approximately $1,300 was raised from the Stay Half Day, and over $500 was raised from the Honey Baked Ham fundraiser. Tracy Bradley was awarded an Eno Board from Walpole Computer Foundation. In addition, Laurie Engasser was awarded $2,700  from the Computer Foundation for some refurbished technology. The Technology Committee met yesterday and toured Fisher School to see what they have. Our goal is to have an interactive board in every classroom, starting off with one in every grade level to be shared (children can go into the rooms with them). Four teachers are now being trained on how to use them and teach others. The PAC voted to divert $2,400 of the Teachers’ Wish List Money and Web Page money to Interactive Projectors.

8:04pm end time

